Z-8 

Original Comments
It has been determined that the project area is in the immediate vicinity of documented Civil War trenches. In order to determine if any significant Civil War features are located within the project area, an archeological field survey performed by a cultural resource professional should be considered.  This survey, if completed, should be submitted to the historic preservation planner.  Based on the determination of either the presence or absence of potentially significant features, further recommendations (such as buffers, fencing, interpretive signage, etc.) shall be made by staff.    

Updated Comments – August 10, 2018
Archaeological survey work was completed on the adjacent Kroger tract per a R. S. Webb & Associates letter dated July 10, 1998, as a result of the rezoning in 1997 (Z-142).  However, it is unclear if the subject parcel for Z-8 was included in that survey work.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Therefore, staff continues to recommend an archaeological survey be completed on the subject property to determine if any significant Civil War features are located within the project area as outlined in the original comments.
